
Dear Primrose Hill Families, 

 

As always, it has been a busy week at Primrose Hill.  It has been assessment week for most 

children from Years 1 to 5,  The Year 1 children had their phonics screening and the Year 4 

children their multiplication timestable screening check.  These are both national tests so all Year 

1 and 4 children in England will have completed them by the end of today. 

 

I thank all the staff for their hard work preparing the children over the whole academic year. Our 

children have continued to take everything in their stride.  

 

The heat has played a big part this week so please remember to send your child with a hat and 

a bottle a water.  Please apply sunscreen before coming to school and ensure your children 

dress appropriately. 

 

Edina, our family support worker, and Sabina, a Teaching Assistant based this year across years 5 

and 6, both returned to school.  They have been really missed and the children and staff are so 

happy to see both.  I’m sure you have been too! 

 

Best Wishes, 

 

Harsha  
 

Thinking About How we can Cultivate Curiosity in our Children's Minds... 

  

What are you curious about? 
How was the world created? 
What is the meaning of life? 
How are tornados formed? 
Why are there clouds in the sky? 
How is electricity formed? 
Why is there only 7 days of the week? 

How did that football player do that trick? Can I try to do the 

same? 

 

I KEEP six honest serving-men, 

They taught me all I knew; 

Their names are What and Why and When 

And How and Where and Who… 

By Rudyard Kipling 
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Below is a poster around what curiosity is all 

about: 

“giving children wings to fly”  





Please join the SEND Staff Team 

every Monday at 9am in the 

Community Room for a coffee 

morning where you can meet 

other parents/ carers and discuss 

any concerns or raise any issues. 

Everyone is Welcome! 

Class Photographs  

THURSDAY 

22ND June 2023 

from 9:00am 

 

Please be on time, not to get disappointed! 

Tadpoles & Froglets - 30th June 9:15-10:15 

Reception & KS1 - 30th June 13:45 - 15:30 

KS2- 23rd June 10:00am-2:30pm 



The Summer Fair 

 Saturday 8th July from 12pm to 4pm  

(in the school grounds) 

 

We are hoping to raise as much money as possible to go towards supporting the school’s chil-

dren and families.  In particular, any contributions to/donations toward the raffle prizes would be 

hugely appreciated (this can also serve the purpose of advertising your services or company to 

our large school community). 
 

As always, we are grateful for your help.  If you would like any more information, please do call 

the school or email the contact below.  Thank you, 

Friends of Primrose Hill 

admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

 

 

 

End of Year Reports Drop in. 

Monday 17th July  

3:45- 4:45pm 

Top Playground 
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WHY IS ATTENDANCE IMPORTANT? 

At Primrose Hill we acknowledge there are clear links between: 

• Attendance and attainment 

• Attendance and safeguarding 

We are committed to providing a high-quality education for all pupils.  By attending school 

every day and on time children and young people can take full advantage of the 

educational opportunities available to them. 

Research shows a direct link between high attendance and doing well at school.  

 
 

Good attendance is important because pupils: 

• get on better with learning and other children.  

• cope better with school routines, work and friendships.  

• find learning easier because they do not miss out.  

• are more successful moving between primary school, secondary school, higher 

education and employment or training. 

• are known to be safe and well by us. 

Parents and the school staff should work in partnership in making education a success and 

in ensuring that all children have full and equal access to all that the school has to offer.  

As a school, we will encourage parents and carers to ensure that their child achieves 

maximum possible attendance and that any problems that prevent this are identified and 

acted on promptly. It is parents’ responsibility to ensure that their children arrive at school 

on time and return home safely. 

Attendance levels 

 

 

 

 

 

• 97%+, expected attendance. This will help all aspects of a child’s achievement and life in 

school. This will give them a good start in life and supports a positive work ethic.  

• 97-91%, below expected attendance. As attendance falls, our concern increases. We 

follow our stepped approach to take action.  

90% or lower, persistent absence. Absence is causing serious concern. It is highly likely to 

affect attainment and progress and is disruptive to the child’s learning.  

Not coming to school is a serious concern. However, each case is different and the school 

knows that there is no standard response. Consideration is given to all factors affecting 

attendance before deciding what intervention strategies to use. Our Attendance Policy 

outlines the steps that the school will take to manage and improve attendance.  

The Attendance team includes Mandy Aplicano and Tara Kerrigan. 

Good attendance builds confidence, friendship and ambition. 



 

Our school attendance this week 

was 94.06%. 
 

The class with the best attendance was Dragonflies 

with 99.26% which really high!   

Well done to all the  

Dragonflies and their parents and carers! 

 

 

  
 

We hope you received Year 4’s letters and have been able to collect some change to 

make a change to those in need. Please take any donations to your class teachers by Fri-

day 16th June so we can organise presenting it to Nigel from Purple Mash, who introduce 

us to the charity, to pass it along on our behalf. Thank you  
 

“At Bankuet, we believe that no one should be going hungry in the UK, and we need 

your help to get food banks what they need, when they need it.  

 

When you donate through Bankuet, we combine your donation with others’ and use 

them to bulk buy the items food banks most need. Please give 

what you can to support our communities at this challenging 

time.” 
 

You can access a story and activities to learn more about about 

Banquet and food banks by logging into Purple Mash and 

searching "Kobe Ketchup".  



Harsha’s Talk Homework: 





 

INDUSTRIAL ACTION UPDATE  

 
The National Education Union (NEU) has informed  

headteachers of their intention to call further strike action in 

the week commencing Monday 3rd July 2023.  

Up to three strike days may be called that week.  

The NEU intends to fix the dates of any strike action at its meet-

ing on Saturday 17th June 2023 based on the response of the 

government.   For more information visit—https://neu.org.uk/ 

  

The National Association of Head Teachers (NAHT) is currently bal-

loting its members for strike action. This ballot is part of a coordinat-

ed approach by all education unions. Strike action could include 

taking action for a whole day at a time in conjunction with sister 

trade unions. It is anticipated that this strike action would take 

place in September 2023. https://www.naht.org.uk/ 
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